

Next Chapter Meeting February 8, 2020

Carlile's Hangar Coffee and Donuts 9am Meeting begins 10am Fly-out after meeting

Contents:

Notes from President
VMC/IMC Club meeting
Minutes of previous meeting
Treasurer report
A Note from Lorene Washburn
Tools available; places to go; Co

Tools available; places to go; Contributors to Chapter

February 2020

PRESIDENT: John Carlile
VICE PRESIDENT: Bruce Cynamon
SECRETARY: Ana Kircher
TREASURER: Trish Angell
MEMBERSHIP: Janette Carlile

jcarlile1@earthlink.net cynamonb@aol.com annyamojj@hotmail.com tangell93@gmail.com cmjanette@earthlink.net

EAA TECHNICAL COUNSELORS:

Chuck Mosely 352-259-2487 Don Bartlett 618-521-8591 chuckmousn@aol.com flyerpa22@gmail.com

 NEWSLETTER:
 Bob Boyer
 pilotbob@centurylink.net

 YOUNG EAGLES:
 Judie Betz 352-362-8286 judiebetz@gmail.com

 WEBSITE
 Bob Rolfe
 webmaster.1236.eaachapter@gmail.com

www.Facebook.com/EAA1236

New! http://www.1236.eaachapter.org/

Notes from President

Our Chapter 1236 just received the silver recognition level for the second year in a row which places us in the 93rd percentile of all EAA chapters in the country, only one point short of the gold recognition level.

Last Saturday Chapter officers attended an all-day Leadership Boot Camp presented by EAA National Headquarters focused on ideas to improve Chapters and Chapter meetings. A wealth of information and several new programs to be rolled out over the next few months were covered.

One of our members, Pete Reed, was awarded the prestigious FAA Charles Taylor Master Mechanic award on Jan 16. It represents over 50 years of accomplishments as a senior aircraft mechanic and craftsman. There aren't very many of those in the country—he's the only one I know of. Congratulations Pete!

The Saturday Feb 8 meeting will include speakers from the Lakeland Aero Club, a group of young people well on their way to a career in several areas of Aviation. You don't want to miss these enthusiastic young men and women.

Following the meeting we're planning the first "after the meeting" Fly Out. We'll be going to the "Roar into the 20s Fly-In" at Osborn Airfield -- 02FA, 3700' grass runway, Frequency 122.9, Groveland FL, Lunch is 10:00-2:00. About 30 miles south of Loves Landing. We'll have sign-up sheets at the meeting to get a head count and to coordinate those with extra seats available and those who need a ride. So fly your airplane to the meeting. There's plenty of parking and we'll leave shortly after the meeting.

And mark your calendars for the Collings Foundation Wings of Freedom Tour at Leesburg from Thur the 27th thru Sun, Mar 1.

IMC and VMC Club

Please join John Carlile and Bruce Cynamon on Thursday February 20 at 7pm in the Carlile hangar pilot lounge.

EAA CHAPTER 1236 - MINUTES

January 11, 2020

John Carlile called the meeting to order at 10:05 am. He welcomed everybody to the first meeting of the year and asked that everyone stand and join him for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. He introduced the new officers elected for the EAA Chapter 1236 board for 2020 and he thanked the outgoing officers Bob Boyer, Sandy Boyer, Lorene Washburn Sharon Green. A recognition and presentation of certificates was made to Chuck Mosley, Judie Betz, Bob Rolfe and Bruce Cynamon for their active rolls in the chapter.

The IMC and VMC Club are now eligible for the FAA Wings Program. Those that attend the meetings, their flight instructor (or Bruce) can certify their hours of participation and give them credit. Combined with a flight review this can provide credit for insurance discounts and other benefits.

The next IMC/VMC meeting will be held on the fourth Thursday of the month Jan 23rd 2020. Normally on the 3rd Thursday, however Pete Reed is receiving a Master Mechanics Award. John Carlile provided a review of the 2019 Fly In, adding that one of the tasks for this coming year is to find worthy causes to use the funds that the chapter has collected through the years to promote and support young people that are interested in a career in aviation.

Attendance

Members: 65 New Members: 6 Guests: 0 Iotal / I	Members:	65	New Members:	6	Guests:	0	Total	71
--	----------	----	--------------	---	---------	---	-------	----

Old Business

- Kathy Hirtz thanked John for allowing us to use his hangar to hold the EAA meetings and she suggested that some of the funds that are in the chapter should be used to install Air Conditioning in the Carlile's hangar, in order to have more comfortable meetings during the summer months. After submitting the motion for a vote, the majority voted against.
- ♣ Dues are now payable for 2020
- ♣ We are still missing some pictures and bios for some of the members, please contact John Carlile or Janett Carlile to complete this task.

New Business

- ♣ John Carlile EAA National has a new Membership roster that allows the input of more personal information and the adding of pictures. It will be accessible for all members in a "read-only" mode.
- ♣ Bob Rolfe EAA National will be switching the website to a new platform, which has to be completed by March 31 2020.
- → John Carlile The Newsletter will be sent out as a link for the viewer to access it directly in the website. The purpose is to encourage all members to visit the website more often and explore all kinds of information that will be posted. Bob Boyer will continue sending the email with the new Newsletter appearance.
- → John Carlile / Bruce Cynamon Fly-Out: Volunteer(s) are needed to organize and schedule fly-outs whether they're for lunch only or a day trip to a near town / city.

The fly-outs can be organized to depart after the EAA meeting or on any other given day. If you are interested in volunteering or would like to provide ideas, please email: eaachapter1236@gmail.com

- → John Carlile Young Eagles / Flying Start: John stated that in the future the chapter will be looking to join and team up for their events.
- ♣ Bruce Cynamon made a call for volunteers (old and new) to sign up for the 2020 Fly-In, in order to carry out a successful event. He also called for volunteers to cover the following positions: Social Media Coordinator. Chairman for the Fly-In and Fly-Out Coordinator.
- ♣ Bruce Cynamon The airport manager has asked that we keep the ground vehicles off the runways. It will help to preserve the runway surface and it also helps to prevent incidents between airplanes and ground vehicles. VERY IMPORTANT! Noted we have 4 runways here. Reminder all runways are Left Standard Traffic 1,000ft pattern altitude. Please use standard patterns and standard entries. Avoid mid-field departures. Seeing other aircraft and VHF radio reception is challenged. Respect neighbors outside of our airport boundary. Avoid overflying homes at low altitude.
- ♣ Janette Carlile Introduced new members and visitors.

Young Eagles

No update

Presentations

None

Miscellaneous

50/50 Winner: Nancy Normark Prize: \$78

Motion to adjourn: Made by Bruce Cynamon

Seconded by Chuck Mosely

Treasurer's Report as of January 31, 2020

ITEM	AMOUNT
12/31/2019 BALANCE BROUGHT FORWARD	\$ 10,969.52
INCOME:	
Chapter 1236 Dues	685.00
50/50	78.00
Auction Equipt Sales - Steam Table	32.50
Auction Equipt Sales - Salad Center	93.75
Additional Income from Nov. Fly-In	36.00
TOTAL INCOME	\$925.25
EXPENSES:	
CK#1261 BRUCE CYNAMON, Past Officer Gifts	100.00
CK#1262 BRUCE CYNAMON, Annual Report Filing	61.25
JOHN CARLILE, Donuts	32.67
CK#1263 JANETTE CARLILE, Lunch Supplies	54.57
TOTAL EXPENCES	\$248.49
BALANCE 1/31/2020	\$11,646.28

A Note from Lorene Washburn Dear EAA Friends:

I want to thank each and every one of you for your thoughtfulness to both Ollie and me. The plant is beautiful and. even though our rental agreement includes exquisite food and service, Golden Corral continues to be our favorite restaurant. I just would like to bring Ollie back to continue sharing your friendship and good times. We truly enjoyed the commitment to EAA and having so many good friends. The main thing that made it bearable leaving Love's Landing community was the fact that I'm living close enough to still take part in some of the social activities and still be a part of EAA.

I'm very impressed with the present Officers group and am very confident the Chapter will continue to grow and be held in high esteem. Thank you, everyone, both past and present, for making our chapter one of which to be proud.

Lorene Washburn

EQUIPMENT AVAILABLE FROM OUR CHAPTER:

- TABLES
- CHAIRS
- LARGE COFFEE POTS
- COOLERS
- EVENT GAS GRILL
- STAINLESS STEEL GRILL

BORE SCOPE (STRAIGHT)

- AIRCRAFT SCALES
- PROJECTOR
- CABLE TENSIOMETER
- LARGE FAN
- WING RACK

AIRPARK REAL ESTATE

Call the High-Flying Real Estate Team specializing in:

- Love's Landing
- Leeward Air Ranch
- Woods and Lakes

Judie Betz 352-362-8286
Penny Garrett 352-615-3440
aviationrealtvandmore.com

Custom Aviation Art

Personalized framing and matting services. Your art work or ours Contact Chuck or Mary Ann Mosely

PLACES TO EAT

Fly-out Restaurants:

Ocala **OCF** – (new restaurant to in the summer)

Bartow **BOW** - Runway Café (863) 519-4400

Cedar Key CDK - call cab on 122.9 (Judy) many choices for dining

Crystal River CGC - Olive Tree Restaurant (352) 563-0075

Everglades X01 – Triad Seafood, great stone crabs (239) 695-0722

Deland **DED** – Airport Restaurant and Gin Mill (386) 734-0722

Flagler FIN – Highjackers (386) 586-6078 (lunch and dinner)

New Smyrna Beach **EVB** – Airgate Café (386) 478-0601 [6:00-2:00PM, 7days]

St. Augustine SGJ - Call FBO (800) 840-1995 -buy gas get courtesy car

Williston X60 - Pyper Cub Restaurant (352) 528-0376

Winter Haven GIF - Flightline café (863) 875-5869

Tampa North X39 – Happy Hangar Café (813) 973-3703

http://www.funplacestofly.com has an expanded list

FRIENDS OF THE CHAPTER

















